MAPE Local 1903
August 16th, 2018
Monthly Meeting Minutes
Notes by Erin Little
President Drahota called the meeting to order
A sincere Thank you to all MAPE employees for the compassion that was shown and the condolences that were given following the death of the Stillwater Correctional Officer. Corrections MAPE members appreciate the support that they received from fellow MAPE members. They also appreciate the money that was donated to the fallen Officer’s family on behalf of MAPE local 1903.
Thank you to all that voted in the Local Elections. Elana Brunner is the new Vice President and Dan Besser is the new Secretary. Thank you to Valerie LaPorte and Erin Little for their dedication to Local 1903. We would also like to thank Membership Secretary Nate Jackson. He has taken a new job and will no longer be in local 1903. 1903 is in need of a Treasurer and a Membership Secretary. If you are interested or would like to nominate someone, please contact someone on our membership committee.
Erich Moschkau – erich.moschkau@state.mn.us
Natalya Kandakova – natalya.kandakova@state.mn.us
Jeff Petersen – jeff.petersen@state.mn.us
President Jessica Drahota and Vice President Elana Brunner will attended the Delegate Assembly on September 15th. The majority of the resolutions that will be voted on are about the restructuring of MAPE. President Drahota talked to the members present about how they would like her to vote on the issue of the Board approving the budget every other year. She also discussed a resolution about centralizing committees.
President Drahota discussed the possibility of a recruitment event in the spring. If anyone has suggestions for the event, please contact a local Officer.
On 8/24/18 President Drahota, Vice President Brunner, Secretary Besser and Erin Little attended new officer training at MAPE Central.
On June 27, 2018, the Supreme Court ruled in a 5–4 decision that the application of public sector union fees to non-members is a violation of the First Amendment, ruling against AFSCME in the case of Janus v. AFSCME. Since that decision MAPE has had many new members. We are currently at 73% which is the highest ever percentage for membership.
Treasurers Report – Vice President Elana Brunner
Balance: $5013.60
Drawing: Bradley Averbeck was not present for the $20.00 drawing
Next Meeting is September 20th at Godfathers Pizza

